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	Diary Dates

December
4th – School Readiness Programme 1.15 pm

      - Friend’s Christmas Fayre 6 pm

9th – Y5 Victorian Christmas Workshop

      - Choir to sing at Trenewydd

10th – Pantomime N-Y6

11th – Tots Christmas party 9-11

          Christmas Lunch

12th –Tots Nativity 1.30 pm

16th – Dress Rehearsal 1.30 pm

16th – Whole school Christmas concert 5.30 pm

17th – Whole school Christmas concert 5.30  pm

18th – Christmas Parties FP – 1-3 pm

                                      KS2 – 3.30 – 5 pm

19th – Christingle 1.15 pm

        - School finishes for Christmas

January 2015

5th – Inset Day

6th – Pupils return to school


	Year 5 Big Pit visit
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 On Tuesday November 4th, Year 5 visited the Big pit to find out about working conditions for children in the Victorian Times.  It was a very exciting trip which included travelling underground in a mine shaft and visiting the bath house.  The best part of the day was learning about the history of mining in Wales in the Gallery as there were lots of loud explosions.  It was a great trip and we found out lots of information.

	Welsh Climbing Champions
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On Saturday 8th November, Leo Skinner travelled to Cardiff for the Welsh Climbing Championships 2014.  He came 3rd, climbing against competitors from North & South Wales, Peak and Lake District, North England, South East England and London!  In the competition there were 25 children altogether in Leo’s category including 2 climbers from Llanfaes. They were Daniel Gilbert (18th) and Tomas Gilbert (25th).  Leo has been in many climbing competitions and we all he keeps improving for the future. 
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 Thank you all for supporting this year’s Children in Need.  We raised a fantastic £226!
	Year 6 London trip
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After an early start, Year 6 arrived at Trafalgar Square in time for lunch, before a guided tour of the National Art Gallery.  The next stop was the Science Museum where an enjoyable time was had using the interactive displays.  It was then time to unload our bags at Baden Powell Hostel, our base for the next two nights. The evening meal was followed by the Royal Albert Hall walk around the surrounding area.  Day two started with a tour of the Houses of Parliament, where we were greeted by our local MP, Mr Roger Williams.  We were even fortunate to have a quick look round the Houses of Commons before the morning session started!  From there we took a walk around the Royal residences and Horse Guards Parade then enjoyed a picnic in St James’ Park.  After lunch we visited St Paul’s cathedral, taking in the amazing architecture before climbing firstly to the whispering gallery, and then to take in the breathtaking views from the top.  An evening meal and a night out in the theatre concluded the day.  The third day was another early start for the last day in the capital.   A bus tour to see some of the impressive sights, pointed out by our wonderful tour guide made short work of the journey to The Tower of London where we were greeted by the sea of poppies - a magnificent sight! The Crown jewels were next on the agenda then a tour of the White Tower.  After a quick shopping spree, it was time for lunch in the shadows of the London Eye, a flight on which, was to be our final treat of the trip.



	Hockey

The school entered three teams into the Hockey Wales Christmas Tournament.  Altogether they played 20 games winning 16, drawing 1 and losing 3.  They managed to score an amazing 77 goals while conceding only 16.  Well done to Patrick (Y6) for scoring a fantastic 16, and to Benjamin and Jack (Y3) who also got onto the score sheet!  All the children played well, with outstanding sportsmanship, with teams making sure that all players had a chance to shoot at goal, when they could easily have just scored instead.  It was a tournament of participation & fun, and they certainly did this well.  Thanks to the supporters who came to cheer us on, and to Christ College for providing warm drinks!
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Eco Council Updates

The winners of the Eco Code competition were Leah Davies (K S 2) and Hannah Morgan (F PH). Their posters are now displayed around school. 

Thank you to everyone for collecting Morrisons vouchers. We collected 19,126!! They have been used to order raised flower beds, storage containers and gardening equipment.

RAGS2RICHES clothing collection has raised £236.86 which the committee will now decide how to use.

	Christmas Dinner Day
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Our school Christmas Dinner will take place on 11th December. We are very aware this is the day before Christmas Jumper Day – a national charity campaign for Save the Children. Due to the fantastic charity support you have already given this term we will not be taking part in this national day but would encourage children to wear any Christmas attire on the 11th to enter into the spirit of the day. There will be no collection made however it is just for fun! 
	Army visit Year 6
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On 25th November soldiers from the British Infantry Battle School- Lance Sergeant Phill Duffett, Private Kevin Andrews and Rfn Kush Thapa (Ghurkha) from the 2nd Regiment visited school to help pupils understand how communications had changed from WWI to present day. The workshop included hands on opportunities to work with communication systems – some of which are now museum pieces. The session was ‘brilliant’ – in the words of the children- and enhanced their learning. It was also another example of how the army supports our school community. A massive thank you to everyone involved in organising and delivering the session.

	Our school was the first in Powys to take part in this UK wide initiative to address the issues around racism and discrimination. Steve Jenkins, an ex professional footballer worked with children in Year 6. Through various video clips, games and challenging questions the pupils came to understand that no one can be judged by appearance- you have to know someone to appreciate them. A very good lesson for us all!
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Friends’ Christmas Fayre

Our school Christmas Fayre will be held Thursday, 4th December, starting at 6pm. 

The school choir will be singing too. 

This event will use the items donated on ‘Colour Day’, filled jars, raffle prizes etc to raise funds for the benefit of the children. Please make every effort to join us; there are a number of stalls and games, and of course the chance to see Santa.

Please bring in cakes and bottles for the stalls on the day of the fayre.

Pupils will be awarded a house point for each jar donated for the jar stall, which can be bought in any time from now onwards.

Pupils will have a chance to have their faces painted throughout the school day at a cost of £1 each.
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	Netball

Crickhowell netballers came to school on Thursday November 20th to play our Year 4 and 5, and year 6 teams.  Years 4 and 5 played first and won 3-1.  It was the first time some of our youngest netballers had come together as a team and they showed great determination!  It was cold and dark by the time Year 6 finished their game with another strong win of 8-5.  All girls played really well and showed great team spirit. Well done!
	

	* This newsletter is available on the school website www.llanfaes.powys.sch.uk 


